CAMBRIDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL WEEKLY CATCH UP

Value of the Month— Quality

Please note:

Children must not attend school if they have a new, continuous cough, a temperature above 37.8° or a loss of sense of taste or smell. They WILL be sent home if staff identify these symptoms.

11th September 2020

Dear Parents, Carers and Children

Wow, it has been a very long week for some children in school this week. We have really noticed how tired many of them have been, particularly over yesterday and today. Hopefully, everyone enjoyed the hot chocolates that we had this afternoon, with a bit of 'downtime'. We are all having to adjust to new routines and practices, new expectations and building new relationships. Things will become easier as we develop new habits. Please, if you are struggling, do not hesitate to get in touch with us.

We have had a little more taste of normality this week. The Penguins have been in for full days; the children have met their cover teachers; Brad from Barrow AFC has taken Y3 and Y4 for PE; Gill took Y6 for Dance yesterday and Joanna has taken Y5 for Yoga. Some classes have made it up to the IT suite for Computing and some have been taking their learning outdoors.

The children are managing the changes at playtimes and dinnertimes very well—knowing where they can and can't go, and needing fewer reminders to keep in their bubbles. I am sorry that brothers and sisters can no longer meet and cuddle on the playground at dinnertime but, at the moment, we are being very clear about class bubbles not mixing.

I am sure some of you will be anxious about your children in school. Please be assured that we are following all DfE guidance and that the children are safe and happy whilst in our care. We are looking into ways of keeping in touch with parents using the app ClassDojo. Y3 and Y4 have already sent out details. Please download the app if you can and login. If this is successful, we will roll it out to the rest of school.

Please can I remind parents, once again, no parking in, or directly outside, the staff car park or on the zigzags lines and to please take care when driving along Cambridge Street.

Many thanks



Important Information

Further Details for Dropping off and Picking up

While you are waiting, please stay as close to the wall as you can so that children do not need to walk in the road to pass you.

Wait on the dots outside each gate, or socially-distanced (2m apart). Please do not send children directly into school, or call children out, this must be done by a member of staff.

Please do not stay in groups outside gates or along Cambridge Street, blocking the way (2m) for other parents and children.

Parents dropping children off at Hopscotch, Nursery and Reception must enter the playground via the car park gate or Friars Lane gate. **Please DO NOT use the KS1 gate**.

Please try not to arrive before your allocated time, unless you are dropping off different children at different times.

Parents dropping children off in Y1 (Parrots) and Y2 (Giraffes), please wait away from the gate; Parrots along the school building, Giraffes near the electricity sub-station. Please hand over at the gate.

PE Days	Children should come to school in PE kits
Reception	Thursday
Y1	Monday
Y2	Tuesday
Y3	Wednesday
Y4	Wednesday
Y5	Wednesday
Y6B	Thursday, Swim Tuesday
Y6RG	Thursday, Swim Tuesday

Stars of the	
Reception	Whole Class
Y1	Cole and Harvey
Y2	Rosie
Y3	Ellis and Noah
Y4	Рорру
Y5	Tiegan and Tianna
Y6B	Evan and Alyssia
Y6RG	Lucas

